OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING January 8, 2020

President Julie Angus called the meeting to order with 17 members in attendance. The minutes for the December meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Debbie Meyer. Bill Vogel was not present. No treasurer's report was given.

CURRENT ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (**Ginny Phillips**) Ginny reported that membership stands at 105. There have been no online registrations since that option has been available.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) Tiffany reported sales on the 2nd night of the Holiday sale were better than the first. The spirit wear booth will be open again during boys basketball games on Friday 1/31 and Saturday 2/1.

WEBSITE (Christy Ovanic) ohsboosterclub.org Christy was not present. No report was given.

BASKETBALL 50/50 (Debbie Meyer) Debbie reported a \$209 total profit for the two home basketball games in December.

STEAK DINNER (Julie Angus, Debbie Knoll) The event is scheduled for Saturday March 14 at **Knights of Columbus** (note change in venue). Julie gave a brief re-cap of what is planned so far. We have contracted with Events Specialists, an event company, for the casino games. There will be a kickoff party on Friday January 31 at JJ's (after the basketball game). Please bring a basket donation to JJ's for entrance to the party.

OFFSEASON ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MULCH SALE (Debbie Meyer) Debbie said order forms will be available in March with pick-up/delivery planned for Sunday April 26.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) Mike had no report. A laptop was logged into **NFHSnetwork.com** (as demonstration) for viewing the basketball game taking place in Kingman gym. Anyone can sign up for a monthly subscription and view the activities taking place in Kingman.

OLD BUSINESS

The OHS quilt raffle raised \$290. Natalie Alexander had the winner square. Thank you to Hannah Jesse for her generosity in donating this quilt.

The sign at the baseball field will be freshly painted this spring. Julie is researching options for updating the signage at the home OHS bowling lanes.

NEW BUSINESS

Lisa Ferracuti made a motion to spend \$3000 on a memorial bench for the Hampson family. It was seconded by Mollie Nagle and approved unanimously. It will be located between the baseball & softball fields.

Julie is also researching options for signage for available space next to the scoreboard in Kingman.

The Booster Club is looking for ideas for a "big" project. Ideas welcome! Debbie Meyer suggested raising the scholarship award from \$8000... where it has been for some time.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Tiffany Ditchfield.

*The next meeting will be Wednesday February 12, 2020 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Heimsoth